## Sweetwater County Solid Waste District #2 Landfill located at 265 Crooks Gap Rd., Wamsutter, Wy. Main Office is located at 509 Indian Paintbrush Ave. Bairoil, Wyoming. 82322 307-328-2084

**Web site:** <u>www.sweetwaterdistrict2.com</u> **e-mail:** <u>sw2sar@yahoo.com</u>

Regular Meeting
Minutes
September 16, 2021
Conference Call

Chairman Lowell Clawson call this meeting to order at 5:07 p.m.

Board Members present at the Bairoil office were Secretary-Treasurer Robert Dean Martin,
Hall Good and Clerk/Manager Sue Ann Rigano.

Calling in for the Conference Call were Chairman Lowell Clawson, Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner, Seth Rauch. Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans, Landfill Operator Ben Carter and representing Attorneys MacPherson-Thompson was Terisa Oomen.

There was no public comment.

The minutes of August 19, 2021, stand as written, no changes noted.

A motion was made by Hal Good to approve the agenda of September 16, 2021, as presented. Dean Martin seconded this motion. Motion passed.

## Reports:

Electrical issues with the scales at the Landfill. Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans stated it happened (1) more time, he unplugged the scales for about 10 minutes plugged it back in.

Since that was done there have been no other issues with the scales. Chairman Clawson stated, then the scales rebooted itself, he requested Supervisor Evans to keep a close watch on it, notifying the Board if more issues arise.

## **Old Business:**

Sweetwater County Solid Waste Dist.#2's vehicle insurance has been changed from Progressive to "Acuity" We have the same coverage with a savings of \$6,364.00 per year. Insurance cards have been given out for all our vehicles.

A Public Notice for the vandalism to some dumpsters at Wamsutter was drawn up by Terisa Ooman, the Board approved the written notice. It has not been sent out yet, Clerk/Manager stated she needed to put it on District #2's letterhead also asking about adding a phone number. The Board agreeded to the changes.

This notice will go out Monday, September 20, 2021, to all Wamsutter Residents.

Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner requested Supervisor Jeff Evans get him the locations of the dumpsters damaged as he has cameras located around Wamsutter residential area. Mr. Evans stated he would get this information to Gary.

## **New Business:**

Ratify new dumpster purchase. At the August 19, 2021, Solid waste meeting Chairman Clawson stated he had received a call from Karl Farrington of Ameri-Tech stating the price of new dumpsters was going to increase 30 to 40% shortly.

Clerk-Manager Sue Rigano called all Board members on 09-02-2021 asking for a yes or no approval on purchasing (50) new dumpsters. All Board members said yes to the purchase, Gary Waldner was not available for comment.

A motion was made by Gary Waldner and seconded by Hal Good to Ratify the purchase of (50) new dumpsters at the price of \$62,600. Delivered to Wamsutter. Motion passed.

Clerk/Manager stated we will have to Amend our 2021/2022 budget for this purchase.

Chairman Clawson asked Supervisor Jeff Evans about how many he would be changing out when we get the new ones. Mr. Evans stated probably 10 to 20 to start.

Chairman Clawson stated he and Clerk/ Manager Sue Rigano visited about what to do with the old dumpsters instead of storing them at the landfill taking up space.

Ideas given were contacting Wyoming Waste, Dirty Boyz to see if they would be interested in purchasing some or all of them. We have sold to Dirty Boyz in the past.

The only other option would be sell them for scrap metal. Clerk/Manager Sue Rigano will contact these companies and report back to the Board.

No Executive session was needed.

A motion was made by Gary Waldner and seconded by Dean Martin to pay bills Check # 17339 through Check #17392 including all DC's and EFT's for the total amount of \$87,812.40. Motion passed.

Next Meeting Date: October 14, 2021

Lauren

Chairman Lowell Clawson

Luc Amar Riagna

Clerk/Manager Sue Ann Rigano Date: 10 - 14 - 2021